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90 Seconds with the Principal - Tips on helping to create Happier Families by 
Dr Justin Coulson 
In the 90 seconds with the Principal video this week Dr Justin Coulson, who worked with 
our students, staff and parents last term, gives us some useful tips on ways to help create 
happier families.   
 

Welcome Back and Happy Easter! 
It has been a very busy start to Term 2 - I hope every family enjoyed time together over 
the holiday break. Last week we began the term with a whole school prayer to 
commemorate ANZAC day which occurred during the school holidays. I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank the Year 6 students and parents who joined me in Parramatta on 
ANZAC day for the dawn service. This week our whole school gathered to celebrate Easter 
with a liturgy and reflection - thanks to Mrs Boyd for her preparation of this beautiful 
celebration of the Risen Lord and the hope of new life that Easter brings. 
 

Happy Mother’s Day and International Day of Families 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all the Mums and Grandmothers from the 
Mother Teresa Community a very Happy Mother’s day for this Sunday. Our school will 
gather next week, Wednesday, 15th May,  to celebrate the Month of Mary beginning with 
a liturgy at 11.05am and weather permitting, a picnic lunch beginning at 12 noon. Bishop 
Vincent encourages all schools throughout the Diocese to participate in Month of Mary 
celebrations to highlight the importance of family. Catholic Care have shared the following 
statement about the importance of the 15th of May: 
“The United Nations General Assembly proclaimed that 15 May of every year shall be 
observed as the International Day of Families. The day reflects the importance that the 
international community attaches to families as basic units of society as well as its concern 
regarding their situation around the world.” Please see following letter. 
 

Cuppa with the Principal/Parent Forum 
Last week it was great to meet with parents as we discussed our current issues with traffic 
and parking. I would like to thank the representatives from Parramatta City Council Road 
Safety team who presented information regarding traffic and safety. Pamphlets handed 
out at ‘Cuppa with the Principal’ are available from the front office. Thanks also to Mr Ryan 
Pigram, the Westmead Catholic Community site facilities manager who was present to 
provide a context of the current trial of traffic flow across the site. 
 
 

New Canteen Supplier 
Earlier this week all families received information about the new canteen supplier for 
Mother Teresa Primary ‘Welcomeasy’.  
 
We would like to inform all families that due to contractual issues between Welcomeasy 
and CEDP (Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta), the commencement date for 
families to begin utilising the new online canteen supplier has had to be postponed. We 
will let parents know ASAP about the new commencement date for our online canteen 
services. We apologise for any inconveniences that this may have caused. 

  

“We must never think any one of 

us is indispensable.” 

St  Mother Teresa of Kolkata 

Important Dates: 
 

• Saturday, 23rd March—
Sunday 12th May 
First Eucharist 

Enrolment forms can be 
collected from the Parish 
Church while attending Mass 
during the period 23rd March 
– 12th May 2019  
 

• Tuesday, 14th May—Friday, 
24th May 
NAPLAN—Years 3 and 5 
 

• Wednesday, 15th May 
Month of Mary Liturgy-11:05am 

(Morley Centre) 

Family Picnic-12:00pm 

(School grounds) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Friday, 31st May 

Welcomeasy 
“In purchasing your child’s tuckshop 

order online through Welcomeasy, 

you are contracting directly with 

the supplier. You are responsible for 

checking that the ingredients of 

what you order are not 

incompatible with your child’s 

sensitivities or health issues. Please 

ensure you check the disclaimers in 

the supplier's website. If in doubt 

you should contact the supplier.”  

90 Seconds with the Principal 

Watch Video 

"A member of the Westmead Catholic Community"  

https://welcomeasy.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Mother.Teresa.Primary/videos/2184012725028618/
https://welcomeasy.com.au/


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Writing Goal 
When we returned to school last week, Ms Voda had the whole school intrigued by the ‘egg?’ 
mysteriously appearing on our school playground. Every child got to use their Writer’s Notebooks to 
record their ideas about the possibilities and then use these ideas to produce a piece of writing 
throughout the week. As you know, one of our school goals for 2019 is to use the traits of quality 
writing, used by famous authors, in our own writing. Our teachers will use your child’s writing to 
determine their growth from Term 1 and also their next steps in improving the quality of their writing. 
I can’t wait to read the writing of our MTP students! 
 

NAPLAN online 2019 
Over the next two weeks our Year 3 and 5 students will be participating in NAPLAN online. As indicated in previous newsletters, as 
teachers we use the day to day observations, interactions, work samples and written responses from your child as the most valuable 
form of information about their growth as learners. NAPLAN plays a small part in the life of your child at Mother Teresa Primary. 
The best preparation for NAPLAN is continued engagement in all learning and of course reading every night. A balance of play and 
rest is also crucial. If you have any questions in relation to NAPLAN please feel free to contact me through the school office. 
 

Data Validation Survey 
At the end of 2018, families were invited to complete a data validation survey sent from the CEDP (Catholic Education Diocese of 
Parramatta). Next week you may receive communication directly from CEDP inviting families who have not yet done so, to complete 
the survey. Our school requires accurate and up-to-date student information as part of our duty of care and to support the needs of 
all learners. To ensure the information we currently have is correct, all families will be asked to validate key information such as 
contact details and emergency contacts. 
 

Communicating with the Executive Director of CEDP - Mr Greg Whitby - Thursday 13th June 2019 - Chatterbox 
Live Q and A event 
Join Greg Whitby, Executive Director of Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta, for a transparent and engaging Q&A session with 
parents and guardians from learning communities throughout the diocese. Held at St Andrews College in Marayong, the event will 
begin at 7pm with light refreshments, followed by a Q&A session with Executive Director Greg Whitby where parents will have the 
chance to raise their questions around education and school in today's world. Can't make it in person? This event will also be live-
streamed via the CEDP Facebook page. Be sure to click on 'Interested' or 'Going' to be reminded before the discussion goes live! You 
can do this via the event page: https://www.facebook.com/events/1988053254654264/ Free ticket registration for this event will be 
available from Monday, May 20th at 9am by visiting chatterbox.parra.catholic.edu.au. 
If you have any questions or would like further information in regards to this event, please contact Lachlan Andrews from Catholic 
Education Diocese of Parramatta via landrews8@parra.catholic.edu.au or on 9840 5790. 
Invitation from Mr Greg Whitby on the following pages. 
 

Parramatta Diocese Parent Representative Council - PRC 
A big thank you to the MTP parents who have volunteered to represent our school at the Parramatta Diocesan Representative 
Council. The PRC meet once a term and usually have a keynote speaker who present on topics of interest for parents. Last term, one 
of our representatives, Mrs Jodie Skinner attended the meeting where representatives from the CEDP Wellbeing team presented 
ideas on dealing with anxiety. I would like to thank Jodie for her attendance and a copy of the flyer is attached to the newsletter this 
week. 

May 15th—International Day for Families 
Next Wednesday our community of Mother Teresa Primary will gather in prayer to 
honour our blessed Mother, Mary, followed by our  family picnic. 
No two families are identical and yet we have so much in common. Bishop Vincent 
speaks of our family the Church; “not like a club with strict rules for its members. It was 
a family that cut plenty of slack and accommodated those who struggled, questioned, 
or even strayed and got lost.”  
The Holy Family faced their own challenges. Mary, found herself pregnant prior to her 
marriage, she gave birth in far from ideal surroundings. Not long after, she and Joseph 
had to run for safety as refugees, fleeing to a foreign land. Jesus caused concern and 

anxiety being lost for three days. Mary suffered the loss of her husband, leaving her a single parent and finally had to witness the 
unjust and cruel murder of her beloved son.  
The story of Thomas reminds us that, “faith does not exclude doubt and questions, nor does it exclude moments when we wonder 
whether God is truly with us. The journey of faith requires of us a sense of vulnerable trust.” The family is the church of home. It 
where we first learn to love and forgive, to challenge and to accept.  
Maria Boyd REC  
 
Reminders Term 2  

• Our “And one for you” grocery campaign is ongoing for the Jesuit Refugee Centre – please keep those donations coming in. 

• Wednesday,15th May — Mary the Mother of God Liturgy  11.10 and Family Picnic following. 

• Friday, 21st June — Winter Appeal and Sleep Out for St Vincent de Paul – supporting the homeless.  

https://www.facebook.com/events/1988053254654264/
https://www.facebook.com/CatholicEdParra/videos/2532329310113943/


 

 

Kindergarten 2020 Interviews 
Last week we began meeting with families of future Mother Teresa Primary students as the Leadership Team and myself 
commenced interviews for Kindergarten 2020. These interviews will continue for the next few weeks. An orientation program, 
where our new Kindergarten students will meet their buddy for 2020, will occur later this year. 

 

NSW Premiers’ Reading Challenge 2019 
The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and to enable them to 
experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each student to read, to read more and to read 
more widely. 
The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) is available for all NSW students in Kindergarten to Year 9, in government, 
independent, Catholic and home schools. 
The 2019 Challenge kicked off Monday, 4th March and closes Friday, 30th August (midnight) for MTP students.  
How can my child get involved? Just click on the link at NSW PRC and log on to begin (Kindergarten and new families) 
should have recently received their log in details. There is also a new student portal  which allows students to look for 
books that are on the challenge list and add them directly to their reading log once read. 
Mrs Rawlings will be on the playground at lunchtime most Wednesdays during the challenge, to help any students. 
If you have any questions, please see either Mrs Rawlings or Mrs Halligan. 
 

Woolworths Earn & Learn 

We are really excited to be participating in the Woolworths Earn & 
Learn program again this year. This program enables our school to earn 
educational resources when anyone from the school community shops 
at Woolworths. The program started Wednesday, 1st May when you 

can start collecting stickers for every $10.00 you spend. Once you have completed a sticker card, you can place them in 
the collection box at school in the student foyer. 
 

 

Important Dates: 
• Month of Mary Liturgy and Family Picnic Day (after Mother’s Day) see School calendar 
• SDD Staff Development Days 2019 - these are pupil free days: 

  Term 2 - Friday, 7th June 
  No SDD in Term 3 
  Term 4 - Friday, 1st November 

• Term 4 - Last day of school for students Wednesday, 18th December  

WHS - Parking and Safety 
Thank you so much to our parents and carers who make our Westmead Catholic Community a safe and caring place 
to learn and grow by their compliance with our road rules. A reminder that it is extremely important to follow the 
directions of staff during drop off in the morning and pick up in the afternoon. Please do not overtake cars waiting in 
the left hand lane when moving into the Kiss and Drop zone, by swinging out into the right hand lane. This is very 
dangerous and children crossing the road on the pedestrian crossing may not be seen. I thank you for your 
cooperation on this important matter. Recently a Traffic Management Company has been observing and providing 
feedback to the Principals on this site about safety procedures at pick up and drop off. Once these reports have 
been finalised and discussed with the Principals I will share more information with our parent community. 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html


 

 

Sport News 
Mother Teresa Primary had a wonderful start to sport during term one. The highlights included our Diocesan Swimming 
events, MTP Cross Country carnival, Stage 3 Diocesan Sporting Trials and our Stage 3 girls Macquarie Sports Netball 
clinic. 
 

NSWCPS MacKillop Swimming Championships 2019 - 27/03/2019: 
This year we had one student who achieved above and beyond, participating in the NSWCPS swimming championships 
at Homebush. Aaron K in year 4 did his very best on the day and we are very proud of his achievements in reaching this 
level of competition. Well done Aaron! 
 

MTP Cross Country: 
Students from years 3-6 participated in this year’s MTP Cross Country event. It was a fabulous day with all students 
participating either in the 1km fun run or the actual 2km or 3km Cross Country event. It was wonderful to see so many 
students encouraging others during the competition in true Mother Teresa spirit. A big thank you to Mrs Karen Mardini 
who helped to officiate the event. 
 

 
 

Sporting Schools Trials: 
We had 7 students from Mother Teresa trial for various sports throughout term one. These trials are very competitive 
and are held for students across the Diocese who have already reached a high standard in their sporting endeavours. 
This year we are very proud to see Christian Mardini in year 5 chosen to represent MacKillop in Rugby League. We look 
forward to hearing the results from his team's efforts in the coming months. Congratulations Christian! 
 

Macquarie Sports Netball Clinic: 
Stage 3 girls were invited to participate in the Macquarie Sports Netball Clinic held at Jamison Park Penrith in the last 
week of term 1. The girls were super excited to be participating in this event and joined other local schools in a fun-
filled, skills based day. All participants were able to meet veterans of the game as well as current players. The day flowed 
very well with all girls participating enthusiastically. A big thank you to our parent helper Mrs Skinner for assisting to make this 
day a success. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Cumberland Zone Cross Country Carnival 
This week we had an amazing 40 students from MTP compete at the Cumberland Zone Cross Country Carnival held at Eastern Creek 
Motorsport Park. All of our students ran their best on the day and rallied together to cheer our students on. A special mention to 
David (Yr 5) who came 8th overall in his event and will be continuing to the next level. Thank you to Mrs Dennis, Mrs Hashim and 
Mrs Mardini for their assistance on the day. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

2019 School Sport Track & Field Championships 
 

                                                            

 
NSWPSSA Athletics Selection Trials Thursday 8 August 2019. 

 
Nomination applications for this event close 5pm Wednesday 26 June 2019. 

 
 

Dear Parents, 

In 2019 the School Sport Australia Track and Field Championships will be held in the Northern Territory. 

Due to extreme heat conditions in Darwin during November/December when the National Track and Field 
Championships are traditionally held, this year’s SSA event will be held from the 18th-23rd September 2019. 

In order to select a NSW representative track & field team for this event, the NSWPSSA will be holding a 
special selection trial. 

Participation at these trials will be via a formal application to NSWPSSA and athletes MUST compete at this 
event to achieve selection in the 2019 NSW representative team. 

How to enter: To apply for the NSWPSSA Athletics Selection Trials you must complete the nomination form 
and scan and email the form to the Executive Officer - jason.wilesmith@det.nsw.edu.au by the closing date . 

Further information is available at the NSW Schools Sport website https://app.education.nsw.gov.au/sport/ 

  

 

https://app.education.nsw.gov.au/sport/

